
 

 

September 2014 

Come on down and have some  FUN!   

This year both breakfast and lunch are available for purchase and there will be lots of vendors!   

There will also be a Rock Climbing Wall, and live music. 

Raffle items will include a Galaxy 4 Samsung Tablet! 

Hey  Kids... come play games, crafts, and get your face painted. There is a special Kids Show
-N-Shine Event. All kids from 1 to 12 are invited to decorate and bring your kid powered ride 
such as bike, skateboard, baby buggy, baby ride on toy, or whatever you can talk your parents 
into hauling down to the park .  Remember it has to be kid powered, no animals or fuel de-
pendent rides. Entry fee is $1.00 and everyone gets a small prize and certificate just for partici-
pating.  There will be 3 special prizes awarded for the biggest, the smallest and the funniest 

rides. This could prove to be an interesting show. 

Thank you to ALL who have supported our efforts to bring you a Family Fun Fall Day in the Park.  Without all of you supporting 
us financially this simply would not happen.  We are determined to continue bringing this event to our community each year.  All 
funds raised by the Car Show and Festival go to support the Juliaetta Community Center, and to make this event possible. Do-
nations can be sent to JCIA at PO Box 222 Juliaetta Idaho 83535. This year’s funds go to help build a handicap bathroom up-

stairs, an on site office and building repair and maintenance. 

We would also like to invite anyone interested in becoming a part of the team to please come to the meetings the first Thursday 
of every month at 7:30 p.m. at the Juliaetta Community Center basement. You do not need to live in Juliaetta.  We welcome 
everyone and we always need new ideas and manpower. This year’s team included my Grandkids, Liliana Clark age 9, and 
Gavin and Gracie Clemenhagen, both age 5. They all live in Lewiston. Jacob Skiles age 12, and Mason Baldwn age 4,  of Juli-
aetta helped put up the signs.  No matter what your age, you are welcome.  We will find you a project to work on. There is much 

to do and  help is appreciated on show day, during the year, or on the Community Center itself.   

If you need more information please contact Ed at 208-791-6817 or Wendy at 289-5631.   -Wendy Parks, JCIA Team Member 

The show is September 6th, one week earlier than in the 
past.   Registration for the car show begins at 8am in 
Juliaetta Centennial Park.  
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Garden Club Doings 
Barb Paulson and 
Sharon Harris, mem-
bers of Hill & Valley 
Garden Club recently 
attended a Pacific 
Region Convention 
held at the Coeur d’ 
Alene Resort.  The 
group was treated to a 
tour of the private gar-

dens at the Duane Ha-
gadone residence.  The 
group was taken by boat 
across the lake and 
dined onboard.  Upon 
arriving, the vast beauti-
fully landscaped and 
sculptured thirty acres 
was breathtaking.  From fish pools to multiple waterfalls, the 
garden is simply astounding.  The residence has been built 
on piers to allow for landscaping under the house with run-
ning streams and fish ponds. 
 
Two of our hardest working members, Polly Taylor Dennler 
and her mother, Dorothy Taylor, have kept Juliaetta green 
and blooming with their daily regimen of watering all of the 
planters in Juliaetta.  Nice work ladies. 
 
The next club meeting will be held at the Fraternal Temple on 
September 23rd at 1:00 pm.  Plans are in the works for a fall 
tour for members as well.  If you are interested in gardening 
or just being a part of this fun group, please come to the Sep-
tember meeting.  -Sharon Harris, President 

Mobile Pantry 
Truck Moving 

 
Where did it go?  If 
you come for food to 
the Mobile Pantry 
Truck the first 
Tuesday of 

September you may be asking yourself that 
question. We hope to start using a new 
procedure for distributing food.  To 
accommodate the new procedure the food will 
be under the Juliaetta Centennial Park Pavilion.   
 
Notice: the food will be there, not the truck.   
 
The Idaho Food Bank will deliver the food to the 
pavilion and then leave so depending on when 
you come for your food you may not see the 
truck.  No longer will you go to the end of the 
food line and pick up your box of food.  You will 
stay with your box and go through the food line 
and items will be placed in your box as you 
move along with the box..  Once you come to 
the end of the food line you simply pick up your 
box or boxes and leave.  As stated we hope to 
start this new procedure in September but there 
are many things that have to be done before we 
can proceed with the new location.  If you do not 
see food at the pavilion then check out the old 
location, the over flow parking area.  If you have 
questions about the Mobile Pantry please call 
Pastor Larry Haylett at 276-4510.  

 

What’s Happening At Your Food Bank 
 

As you have been supportive of the food bank during food drives and by 
individual donations we want to let you know what the food bank is doing.  
We have noticed that the food bank is busier than ever but when going over 
some records it was surprising to see how much busier we are than even a 
couple years ago.  We have found that two years ago we distributed ap-
proximately 14,000-15,000 pounds of food in one year.  This past year we 
nearly doubled that by distributing approximately 25,000-26,000 pounds.  
We have been able to keep up with the demand because of your support 
and because of grants we have been able to receive.  Recently we received 

a $1000 grant from the Idaho Community Foundation.  Also we received another $1000 from the 
Kissler Family Foundation Philanthropic Gift fund in the Idaho Community Foundation.  Another grant 

we received was from CHS (Primeland) for $3000.  Another source of food that helps your local food 
bank is The Idaho Food Bank.  We get a load of food from them almost on a weekly basis.  Thank you 
for your continued support that helps us keep up with the need. 
          -Pastor Larry Haylett 
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When-

ever there is help needed, you need only mention it to this dynamic duo.  Both give will-
ingly and enthusiastically to their community.  Both have handicaps that they don’t allow 
to hold them back.  They are always on hand to help in any way needed.  Both have 
come to us from California, although Billy is quick to point out he was born in Holland.  
  Travis lives in West Kendrick with his mother, Jean, whom he tended when she 

had her shoulder operation recently.  Travis came to the Welty family as a four-month-old foster child.  By the time he was two, 
the family had adopted him.  He went through a series of surgeries for his legs and doctors told him he would never ride a bike 
or swim.  He accomplished both.  His father, Casey died of cancer at a young age.  When his mother had to undergo colon 
cancer surgery, his sister Julie Cooper went to California to care for her.  Jean and Travis decided to relocate to Kendrick 
about eight years ago.  Travis has had many surgeries on his right arm, but it simply is not functional.  He told me recently, 
“Oh, well, I can do more with one arm than some people can with two.” 
 Billy lives with his brother and sister-in-law, Bob and Aunie Ouderkerken near Kendrick. Billy moved to California 
when his family immigrated from Holland to join his uncle who had a dairy in California.  He grew up in California, but his family 
moved to Idaho several years ago and he loves this area.  Billy is a Kendrick Tiger fan through and through.  All things athletic 
are expounded by Billy.  You will hear him cheering the Seattle SeaHawks as well.  As each season progresses, Billy picks his  
favorite team and cheers them on enthusiastically.    
 Both have contributed to progress at the Fraternal Temple building with both the Grange and JK Heritage Foundation.  
Both have given selflessly to helping at the Senior Center.  They are both on hand to generously offer help anywhere, anytime. 

When you have need of a helping hand, just ask.  They will help.  -Sharon Harris 

Volunteers Make the Difference 

 

Saturday, October 4th 
VFW Hall in Kendrick 

 
The Friends of Pat Rush invite you to attend this 
event starting with beer and wine tasting from 
5:30 to 6:30pm. 
 
Prime Rib Dinner, with ALL the trimmings, includ-
ing dessert, will be served from 5:30 to 7:30. 
Live auction, with our very own “Best” auctioneer, 
Kyle Pea will begin at 7:30.  Then, you can dance or 
just sit and enjoy the music by the “Senders”. 
 
Don’t miss out on one of the memorable times of 
your life to give and receive!  Advance tickets are 
available for $30.  Look for posters, local business 
sites or committee members to purchase yours.  
Tickets at the door will be $35. 
 
Donations can be mailed to Friends of Pat Rush, 
P.O. Box 25, Kendrick ID 83537. 

Friends of the Library 
 

The Friends of the Juliaetta Community 

Library is a small group of community 

members who value our library and all it has to offer. We 

have fun working on projects to support the library such 

as helping with the Summer Reading Program, fundrais-

ing, and improving the appearance of our library.  Some 

projects we worked on this year have been the Little 

Free Libraries (see a related article on page 10 in this 

newsletter); helping with the Summer Reading Program 

for our young people, book sales, sponsoring the Bingo 

Family Night in August, and improvement projects for 

the library.  You may have noticed the new paint and 

shelving in the foyer which was our latest project.  We 

only meet four times each year.  This is a community 

service group that is more rewarding than demanding.  

Our next meeting is coming up Tuesday, October 14th 

at 5:00 pm. We invite you to join us as a visitor or new 

member.  Contact Dana Kelly (208-650-0580) with any 

questions about Friends of the Library.  

–Dana Kelly 
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Kendrick Hardware 
Milt Patterson plans to have his store open on 
Tuesdays this fall, probably beginning at 10am.  
Stop in to talk with him for more information. 

HoneyCuts Salon 
Cari Harris is the new owner.  Dawnelle does nails, 
pedis and manicures.  Kerisha does hair and nail 
services.  Call 289-3291. 
 
We are in the process of remodeling and refreshing 
the salon.  We will soon be open Tuesdays through 
Saturdays.  We look forward to serving our commu-
nity with many new changes coming. 

Bottoms Up Dates to Remember 
 
September 6th:  Blackberry Party 
  Live music by Burning Wheels with our local fella Mark 
Maland.  Also check out our beer and smoking tent at the 
Juliaetta Car Show and play our “Can Hole” game. 

 
September 27th: End of summer Dart Tournament  6:30. 
October  4th: Karaoke with Shellviss at 8:30 
October 11th: Winter dart tournament begins 6:30 
October 18th: Karaoke night 8:30ish 
October 25th: Winter pool tournament begins 

Sarah McDowell...As a 2001 Kendrick High School 

graduate and former resident of Juliaetta, I am excited to 
share with the Kendrick/Juliaetta community some recent 
news about the opening of my own law practice.  On April 1, 
2014, I took a big leap of faith and opened my law practice 
after working as an associate at the law firm of Aherin, Rice & 
Anegon since November 2008.  It is a lot of work, but I enjoy 
being my own boss.  My office is located at 1301 G. Street, 
Lewiston, Idaho and my phone number is (208) 816-6193.  I 
also have a website, www.sarahmcdowell.net. 
 My practice focuses on family law, divorce, child 
custody and support, adoptions, guardianships, conservator-
ships, will creation, and probate. I am also a member of the 
Board of Directors for the Idaho Legal Aid Services, Inc. and a 
member of the Board of Directors for the Kendrick Juliaetta & 
7 Ridges Education Foundation.  

Freeman Creek House of Antiques,  
Collectibles and Gifts 
5646 Freeman Creek Road, Lenore ID 
We also have specialty items and hand 
made gifts and gift certificates. 
 
Summer hours: 10-6 Wednesday & Satur-
day, 1-6 Sunday 

(Directions:  Cavendish to Freeman Creek, right 5.6 miles; left 
on Freeman Creek from Kendrick) 
If traveling a long distance please call as we do take days off: 
208-476-7475 or cell 208-553-0713, ask for Dee 

Simple Joys Antiques & Gifts 
We have a change of hours during September and October. 
Hours will be Tuesday-Thursday Noon-4pm & Friday-Saturday 
10am-5pm.  We will resume normal hours in November. 
 
If you need to visit the store during off hours, call (208)289-2614 
and leave a message or email simplejoys@tds.net to set up a 
time to meet. “Like” us on Facebook for updates.  New wine 
scented soy candles and soy melts coming soon! 
Watch for fall plants coming to the Garden Center! 
 

Red Cross Pharmacy is open for business 

from 9am to 5pm Monday through Friday.  Pharmacist 
Don Everett is working full time.  The support of the com-
munity is very much appreciated. 

Cuz Produce Hours of Operation: 
 
Tuesday thru Saturday—Noon to 6:00pm 
 
Taking orders for Alberta peaches and Bartlett pears 
Call Sam Hall at 208-276-7500 

 
Taylor Dennler Garden’s Farm Days 

Pumpkins, Squash, Gourds 
 

Saturday, September 27th 
10am to 5pm 

Sunday, September 28th 
                              10am to 3pm 

1041 Dennler Loop, Juliaetta 
Friend us on Facebook 

http://www.sarahmcdowell.net
mailto:simplejoys@tds.net
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Grange Progress 
By Sharon Harris 

 

It is nice to once again have solid footing at 
the entrance of the Grange.  The entry way is 
now cement from the sidewalk to the double 
doors.   The work was performed in July and partially 
funded by a grant from the MoneySaver.  Joyce Brocke 
provided funding and pushed the project through.  The 
work was done by Nate Tschetter and Paul Rush.  The 
Grange gives a big thanks to all involved.   The next step 
will be the placing of memorial bricks in the entry way and 
the final finishing work can then be accomplished. 
 The finishing trim has been purchased for the new 
floor and will be installed soon.  Chris Kowrach is painting 
all of the trim. 
 The back room and hallways were painted by Jan 
Patterson, Rose Norris, and Sharon Harris recently.  Floor 
trim has been purchased for there as well and will be in-
stalled soon.  The extreme heat has hindered progress on 
the fire escape. 
 This community building is available for rent for 
functions by contacting Richard or Norma Abrams at 289-
3151. 

 

First Bank of Pizza 
     

 Amelia Baker, niece of owner Zana 
Sherman, has been managing the First 
Bank of Pizza for several months. While 
the pizza and ice cream menu has stayed 
the same, Amelia has added her personal 
touch to not only the interior of the restau-
rant, but to the food as well. 
 

     Amelia grew up in Juliaetta where she says the town “feels 
like home”. She knows many of the residents living in the Juli-
aetta-Kendrick area and enjoys visiting with people.  While in 
high school Amelia worked for Zana from time to time, so the 
pizza business was not unfamiliar. 
 
     First Bank of Pizza is located in a historical building on Main 
Street in Juliaetta. The informal, clean, and comfortable environ-
ment invites customers to order several variations of pizza, sal-
ads, sandwiches, bread sticks and ice cream shakes, cones, 
malts and sundaes. Amelia also offers soda, beer, and wine.  
Pizzas can be ordered for eating in, to go, or take and bake.  
 
          Amelia loves to interact with her regular customers, and 
invites everyone to drop by for dinner, after sport games, or any-
one just passing through.  First Bank of Pizza is opened 7 days a 
week from 4:00 – 9:00 PM.   Please search “1st Bank of Pizza” on 
Facebook to see all the specials advertised and to respond to 
Amelia’s offer for you to share any suggestions to meet the 
needs of those looking for a fun place to dine.  -Kathy Jones 

Lion’s Club Calendars 
 By:  Sharon Harris 

 

 With fall staring us in the face, it is time to place 
your order for your community calendar.  This is the major 
fundraiser for the Lion’s Club and it is submitted for pub-
lishing annually in September.  Our club has kept the price 
the lowest in the area with many towns charging $15.00 
and $20.00 per calendar, ours is a tremendous bargain at 
$7.00! 
 The Lions Club will be selecting a photo for the 
cover soon.  Please submit your photo for consideration.  It 
could be local scenery, local history, a group or organiza-
tion of interest; any photo depicting local life or work, or an 
appropriate still life.  There are no guidelines other than it 
must be appropriate for display in over 400 homes.  The 
winner of the contest will receive a free calendar.  Submit 
your photo to the contact listed below. 
 The community calendar was started over sixty 
years ago by civic minded leaders.  In addition to listing 
birthdays, anniversaries, and military service, it also lists 
meetings of local organizations and special events. 
 If you have received a calendar in the past, you 
are automatically renewed.  If you wish to subscribe, we 
will need your family listing.  Birthdays ( Month and Day); 
Anniversary; and Mailing Address.  Submit by mail to 
Sharon Harris, 1255 Cedar Ridge Rd, Kendrick, Id 83537; 
email:  25skharris@gmail.com; or telephone 289-4622 and 
leave a message.  Any changes or corrections are wel-
come and we do need new baby listings.  Please only in-
clude your immediate family living within your home.  Each 
separate family unit needs to purchase a separate calen-
dar. 
 Lions are looking forward to a busy year under 
the capable leadership of Amber Brocke Reeves, Presi-
dent.  (Clint says she has been practicing her roar.)  The 
first meeting is September 10th at the Firehall.  If you are 
interested in community service or becoming a Lion, 
please come and visit.  The evening begins with sharing a 
delicious meal prepared by Archie at 6:30.  Meeting at 
7:00 pm. 

  

 
 
 
 

Clint and Amber Reeves, 
First Family of the  
Kendrick Lions Club 

mailto:25skharris@gmail.com
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Book Prowlers will 

meet in the Juliaetta Community Library on 
Tuesday, September 9th to select books to 
read for  discussion in October through 
May. 

Kendrick-Juliaetta  
Distinguished Young Women 

Kendra Cannon, Kendrick/Juliaetta Distinguished 
Young Woman, 1st runner up Connie Towne, and 2nd 
runner up Isabell Bruce have represented our com-
munity in the Locust Blossom and Deary Friendship 
Days Parades.  They have plans to join the parades 
for the Lewiston Round-up in Lewiston, Idaho and 
Paul Bunyan Days in Orofino, Idaho. 
 
     Future community service events include serving 
hot chocolate at November’s Light the Park event in 
Kendrick and being involved in the sponsorship and 
activities of the Spirit of Christmas in December.  

“It looks like a new Library!” 

 
That is what some patrons say as they enter 
the Juliaetta Community Library and observe all 
the hard work volunteers have done to beautify 
the entrance, bathroom, and other areas. Paint-

ing, new book shelves, a children’s book bench, 
and several “special touches” have created an 
overall brighter atmosphere in the library. 
Come visit and see all the changes, as well as 
everything the library has to offer. Books, audio 
books, movies, magazines, databases, internet 
service, interlibrary loans, and much more! 
There are too many people to name and thank 
in the small space here, but we want to give 
special recognition to those who have dedicated 
several “above and beyond” hours of volunteer 
work for our library. 
 
Extra special thanks to ~ Elaine Raebel and 

Rob Foote, who have undertaken countless 
projects for the library throughout the 
year; Dana Kelly and Kerry Cope for nu-
merous hours of time both inside and out 
of the library to the Friends Group and its 
projects and events; Karen Lewis who 
headed up the painting project giving end-
less hours of her day (for several days) to 
be sure the work was completed on time; 
Margaret Thurston kept the Summer Read-
ing Programs running smoothly with her 
weekly volunteer work, and we express 
gratitude to teens Ellie Cope, Gavin Burke, 
and Set Wadsworth for committing several 

hours this summer to library volunteer 
work. 
All of our volunteers, those named and 
those not named, have delivered a devo-
tion to our library that does not go unno-
ticed and is greatly appreciated by all who 
enjoy our library. We thank you!    

“Miss Linda” ~ Juliaetta Library Branch Manager 

 
Do you have a new neighbor?  If so 
please help the KJ7 welcome them by 
bringing them a "Get Acquainted Bag".  The 
bags are filled with wonderful information 
and goodies  that will help new community 
members get settled into their new home.  

The "Get Acquainted Bag" project is sponsored by the KJ7 
but all information provided in the bags comes from individ-
ual and local businesses, churches, and organizations.  
 
There is no way for the KJ7 to find out about new individuals 
and families moving into our community EXCEPT from you!  
We'd like to encourage you to meet your neighbors by pick-
ing up the GAB yourself and hand delivering it.  If that's just 
not possible the KJ7 would be happy to do it for you. 
 
If you would like to pick up a Get Acquainted Bag to deliver 
yourself they can be picked up at Juliaetta Community Li-
brary, during their regular business hours, or by contacting 
Anna Bruce at 208-289-5156 or e-mail kjcda2@tds.net.  If 
you have a new neighbor and would like a GAB to be deliv-
ered by the KJ7 please contact the KJ7 by using the phone 
number and/or e-mail listed prior.   
 

To find out how you can promote your local business, 

church, or organization in this project please don't hesitate to 

contact a KJ7 Board Member.     

Booster Club 
The K.H.S. Booster Club is heading “Back to School”, 
ready to start a new year!  Officers for the 2014-2015 
are: President, Jessica Burke; Vice-President/Secretary, 
Renee Olson; Treasurer, Kim Taylor; Merchandising, 
Jami Brocke.   Be on the lookout for some fresh 
ideas, including new membership packages and mer-
chandise.  To learn more, call a Booster Club officer or 
send email questions to kendrickbooster-
club@hotmail.com.  Check out our page on the school 
web site at www.dist283.org/KHS or like us on Face-
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Kendrick Schools Information and News  Website: www.dist283.org 

Superintendent’s Report 
 

 With this article, I want to share the most recent 
report from ACT on the achievement of our graduates who 
took the ACT test during the first half of 2014. The ACT con-
sists of curriculum-based tests of educational development 
in English, mathematics, reading, and science designed to 
measure the skills needed for success in the first year of 
college coursework. First, a little background on what the 
ACT is… 
 
What does "ACT" stand for? 

Originally, "ACT" stood for "American College Testing." In 

1996, however, the official name of the organization was 

shortened simply to "ACT." This change in the official name 

was made to better reflect the array of programs offered by 

ACT beyond college entrance testing, which includes work-

force development testing. 

 
The ACT 2014 Report answers the question, “Are our 
students ready for college?” 
 While students will pursue a variety of paths after 
high school, our primary mission, is to prepare every Ken-
drick graduate for the challenges of college and work. 
Through collaborative research with postsecondary institu-
tions nationwide, ACT has established a set of college readi-
ness benchmarks for designated college courses: English 
Composition: 18 on the ACT English Test; Algebra: 22 on 
the ACT Mathematics Test; Social Science: 22 on the ACT 
Reading Test; Biology: 23 on the ACT Science Test. 
All Kendrick students whose scores were college reportable, 
both standard and extended time tests, were included in the 
report dated August 20, 2014. 
 When compared against the benchmark scores 
listed above, ACT reported that Kendrick Jt. School District 
averaged 26.0 on the ACT English Test; 27.0 on the ACT 
Mathematics Test; 23.0 on the Reading Test; and 25.0 on 
the Science Test. These results are above the college readi-
ness benchmark standards in all categories. ACT further 
reported that our District composite score is 25.0, which is 
above the Idaho State average ACT composite score of 
22.4. 
 I frankly take my hat off to Mr. Steve Kirkland, our 
high school principal, and his professional staff of excellent 
teachers for the work they do in preparing our students for 
college and the world of work. I also acknowledge the suc-
cessful foundation laid by our wonderful staff at Juliaetta 
Elementary School for each child progressing from one 
grade level to the next and then on to Kendrick Jr/Sr. High 
School. We are the Tigers, the mighty, mighty Tigers… 
 
Dr. Lindsay Park 

Juliaetta Elementary Principal’s Report 
 

We are looking forward to another great year at Juliaetta 
Elementary School (JES). We started last year with the 
exciting announcement that the State Department of Educa-
tion had designated JES as a four-star rated school. Last 
year we worked hard to maintain this elite status and im-
prove our learning programs. This year in addition to the 
hard work we will be doing day-to-day in the classroom and 
month-to-month in our professional development efforts, we 
are calling upon our parents to support us in helping to im-
prove our rate of attendance. Being in school every day 
means your child won’t miss out on learning. Try to schedule 
appointments and family trips outside of school hours. If 
your child asks to stay home, remind him of all the exciting 
activities he will miss, such as participating in reading group 
or painting in art class. Explain to your child that she/he can 
be absent only if they are sick or if there’s a family emer-

gency. Now, let’s talk about homework. 

Homework solutions that work…Like an actress rehears-
ing her lines or a batter working on his swing, your child 
does homework to practice what he/she learns in school. 
And like most learners, your child will likely encounter occa-
sional challenges. Here are a few solutions to common prob-

lems your child might face. 

Getting started…When your child gets home from school, 
she/he might want to relax for a little while, or may want to 
jump right in and work. Have your child try each way for one 
week and keep track of how it goes. Your child might write 
notes in the calendar squares; such as, “went great today” 
or “had hard time getting started.” After 2 weeks, review the 

notes to see which routine works best. 

Staying motivated…When your child starts feeling restless 
doing homework, suggest taking an exercise break or mov-
ing to a new spot. For example, your child might finish work-
ing on a vocabulary assignment at the kitchen table and 
then start science on the porch. A planned break to eat a 
snack or take a walk will give your child renewed energy for 

working. 

Solving problems…Help your child make a list of things 
she/he can use when problems come up. For a math assign-
ment, for example, have your child try tools like a number 
line or find sample problems in the text book. When reading, 
have your child look up words in a dictionary or reread a 
paragraph. If problems persist, encourage your child to call a 
friend from class or write the question down and ask the 
teacher the next day. We want your child to be suc-

cessful.     Dr. Lindsay Park 
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MEET YOUR NEIGHBOR 
          Hazel Jones has been an 
employee of Phil’s Family Foods for 
approximately 38 years. She al-
ways has a smiling face and 
friendly personality. 
 
     Hazel was born and raised in Peterborough, England. 
When she was sixteen years old, Dave Jones, who was 
stationed with the US Air Force, walked through the doors 
of her church and their love story began. Hazel became 
engaged when she was seventeen years old, married at 
eighteen, her first child arrived when she was nineteen and 
she moved with her husband, to the United States at age 
twenty.  
 
    Originally she and Dave thought they would live in Utah, 
but after driving from New Jersey, they found few jobs 
available. Coming to Lewiston to visit friends, Dave found a 
job and enrolled in Lewis-Clark State College. Hazel was 
working at a Lewiston grocery store when she met the meat 
manager, Phil Heinen. When Phil and his wife Donna pur-
chased the grocery store in Kendrick, they invited her to 
work for them. Hazel and Dave then moved to Juliaetta, 
and later, Kendrick. 
 
    Hazel said she, Pat Holt and Wilda Clemenhagen 
worked at the store and became good friends.  “I always 
liked the feeling at Phil’s. It is a family oriented store. I work 
with really nice people and enjoy the customers.” 
 
    Hazel grows a garden every year and preserves her 
vegetables, fruits and berries. She likes to read and take 
walks, but her number one hobby is her grandchildren. Her 
daughter Jackie and son Robert live in Lewiston while her 
youngest son, Bryan, moved to Tonasket 
 
    Church and humanitarian work are important to Hazel. 
She attends the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter Day 
Saints in Troy, Idaho and serves as their secretary.  She is 
also involved in the church education department and the 
Women’s Relief Society.  
 
     Hazel’s most relaxing environment is the Oregon Coast. 
“I went to the ocean as a child in England. I think my love 
for the ocean stems there; it is a peaceful, calming place for 
me.”  
  
     Hazel pursued and gained her US Citizenship in 1974 
after a Kendrick School District bond levy failed by one 
vote. This loss prompted Hazel to become a US citizen so 
she could support the social issues important to her.   If you 
have not had a chance to meet Hazel, stop by the grocery 
store and say hello. You will be glad you did. 

Kathy Jones 
  

VFW Hospital Equipment Is avail-

able to borrow, free of charge.  To keep this 
service in operation the Hospital Committee 
asks that you remember to return equipment 

when it is not in use so that someone else enjoy this ser-
vice. 
 
VFW is also thinking about a big yard sale at the VFW Hall 
late this fall.  Money is needed to keep our building open. 
-Frank Dammerell   289-4302 

JK Fire News  
 
Reminder of Burning Ordinances 
Kendrick 
No Open Burning is allowed in Kendrick during the State 
wide dates of May 15th through October 20th.  Ordi-
nance# 4-1-11: A. Restricted: The burning of substances 
of any kind within the city is hereby prohibited during 
those periods when burning is prohibited or restricted 
by the Department of Lands and or Department of For-
estry of the state of Idaho, or it is determined that burn-
ing could be detrimental to the health or well being of 
city inhabitants.  
 
Juliaetta 
Open Burning within Juliaetta City Limits is prohibited 
without a burn permit until October 20th. Permits are 
available from Juliaetta City Hall during normal business 
hours. 

 
    Your Fire Departments in 
Juliaetta and Kendrick are in 
need of volunteers. Please 
come to a meeting and join in 
helping out your neighbors and 
community. Meetings are on 
Wednesday nights in Kendrick 
at 6:30 in the Fire Hall on the 

first and third Wednesdays and in Juliaetta on the sec-
ond and fourth Wednesday at 7:00 in Juliaetta at their 
Fire Hall. Contact Val Norris 289-3066 or Mike McGee at 
276-7008.  
 
Upcoming events:  
Firefighter BBQ at the Juliaetta Car Show and Black-
berry Festival on September 6th. Come have a great BBQ 
Burger lunch with Zana’s Homemade Potato Salad or 
Chips, Homemade Beans and a Beverage. Please sup-
port your local firefighters. 
 
Annual Fire Prevention Day will be held at Juliaetta Ele-
mentary School in October for the Students.  
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The Annual Harvest Festival and 
Auction at Kendrick United Methodist 

church will be held Saturday, November 1. 
Dinner of various homemade soups, salad, 
and homemade rolls and pies will be served, 
beginning at  5:00 PM. The cost is $7.00 for 
adults.  Children under 12 (with parents) are-
free. 
 

The Auction will follow the meal. There will be 

many gift items for sale including homemade 

candy, jams, jellies, quilts, pillowcases and 

other items. All are welcome for a fun eve-

ning!  

Cameron Lutheran Church 
 

 Two major events will occur at Cameron Lu-
theran in the next few weeks.  On Sunday, September 7th 
the regular fall schedule will resume.  It’s RALLY DAY for 
the Sunday School!  At 9:30 all participants will gather for 
the celebration of beginning a new year of learning about 
our Lord and His work in our lives.  We won’t break up 
into classes that day.  On September 14th regular classes 
will begin at 9:30  for children of all ages.  An adult Bible 
study group also meets at 9:30.  During the fall they will 
be discussing the smaller books of the New Testament.  
The regular worship services will begin at 11am.  Choir 
practices will resume in September and, are you ready to 
start thinking about Christmas? - cantata practice, led by 
Joanne Gertje will begin in October.  We would love to 
have any community members who enjoy singing join us 

for that. 
 Our other big event will be the 
annual turkey dinner and bazaar on 
Saturday, October 25th.  You who have 
attended in the past know about the 
made-from-scratch turkey dinner.  In 

the current hot weather it might not sound too appealing, 
but it’s certainly worth a trip up the hill on October 25th.  
Serving will begin at 5pm and continue until 7pm followed 
by the auction of quilts and many other hand-made items.  
The money raised is divided among several local and 
world-wide charities selected by the church women. 
 For information about anything at Cameron con-
tact the church at 289-3471 or Pastor Craig Groseclose at 
289-3472. 
-Ann Taylor 

Faith, Hope, and Love 
 
 The world in which we live can be frightening.  
With news of fire and flood, violence and war, economic 
uncertainty and health crises confronting us every day, 
what can we count on?  What will outlast all the chaos and 
darkness in our world?  We are given the answer in 1 Co-
rinthians 13:13, “Three things will last forever—faith, hope, 
and love—and the greatest of these is love” (all quotations 
are from the New Living Translation).  
  
 Faith, hope, and love will last forever; they will 
remain, even in the midst of a world full of doubt, despair, 
and hate.  They will endure, because their foundation and 
source are not found in us, but in God.  Our faith and hope 
are not in politics or economics or people, but in God.  The 
source of love can only be found in the God who is Love.  
As 1 John 4:8-9 says, “Anyone who does not love does 
not know God, for God is love. God showed how much he 
loved us by sending his one and only Son into the world 
so that we might have eternal life through him.”   
 

Each of us is invited to have faith in God who 
gave his Son Jesus, so we may experience salvation from 
sin and the hope of eternal life.  This faith in God leads to 
hope.  “Therefore, since we have been made right in 
God’s sight by faith, we have peace with God because of 
what Jesus Christ our Lord has done for us. Because of 
our faith, Christ has brought us into this place of unde-
served privilege where we now stand, and we confidently 
and joyfully look forward to sharing God’s glory. … And 
this hope will not lead to disappointment. For we know 
how dearly God loves us, because he has given us the 
Holy Spirit to fill our hearts with his love” (Romans 5:1-2, 
5).  

 
 I pray along with Ephesians 3:17-19 that “Your 
roots will grow down into God’s love and keep you strong. 
And may you have the power to understand, as all God’s 
people should, how wide, how long, how high, and how 
deep his love is. May you experience the love of Christ, 
though it is too great to understand fully.”  May you experi-
ence today the reality of faith, hope, and love found in God 
that will last forever.   
 
Pastor Joy Lindner, Juliaetta Church of the Nazarene 
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3 Crafty gals 

Annual Christmas Craft Fair 

Saturday, November 1st 
Kendrick Grange Hall  8am to 2pm 

 
Lunch 12-1pm 

Chili, fry bread & drinks $5 per person 
Santa time 11am-noon 

Come find your holiday gifts early! 
 

Need to rent a table?   
Call Norma 289-3151 or Sally 276-3201 

Deadline: Friday October 24th 

Education foundation 

 
What are your greatest concerns for children/youth in our 

community today? 

What are the things that bring you satisfaction and joy re-

garding the children/youth of our community? 

 
The Kendrick Juliaetta & 7 Ridges Education Foundation 
recently sent out materials providing a comprehensive 
overview of our mission, and the Board is eager to hear 
any feedback you have to offer, or questions you may have 
about the organization.   
The success of the Foundation will ultimately depend upon 
community involvement, to ensure that the most urgent 
needs are being met.  It is vitally important that community 
members share their thoughts, suggestions, hopes and 
dreams for enhancing the educational opportunities avail-
able to our local youth.   
The Foundation Board would appreciate feedback in the 

following areas: 

Informational Mailing: 

Was the information we provided clearly expressed? 

Is there anything you want to know that was not explained?

Do you understand: 

 What we stand for 

 What we hope to accomplish 

 How you can contribute to the work of the Foundation? 

Further Information: 

Did you check out our website at kj7educationfounda-

tion.org? 

Did you or would you friend us on Facebook? 

Comments and Suggestions: 

Can you offer any suggestions to improve on the frame-
work we have developed?  Please comment on our priori-

ties and goals, or offer any fundraising ideas. 

Responses can be shared verbally with Foundation Board 
members: Billie Waide, Sarah McDowell, Tawnya Feldman, 
Dale Wolff, Dirk Hammond, Jim Brocke and Polly Taylor 

Dennler. 

Or send to the following addresses:  

Email:  info@kj7educationfoundation.org 

Postal Mail:  KJ&7REF, PO Box 503, Juliaetta, ID  83535 

Thank you for participating in our information gathering 

process! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Those little houses that have popped up in our parks are not 
for the squirrels.  They are the Little Free Libraries that offer 
us reading materials while sitting in the park, or a place to 
find a book when the library may be closed, or leave a good 
book you’d like to share.  Our communities’ Little Free Librar-
ies are now up and ready for use.  As a reminder, Little Free 
Library is a non-profit, tax-exempt organization whose mis-
sion is to promote literacy and the love of reading, and to 
build a sense of community.   
 
The Kendrick City Park has their Little Free Library (LFL) 
mounted on a post by the kiosk and has already had many 
visitors.  Some drop off books and magazines, others are 
borrowing.  The Juliaetta LFL is in the Juliaetta Centennial 
Park on the building used for concessions. This LFL has also 
been used often in the short time it has been up but is in 
need of some books and magazines right now.  Everyone is 
welcome to visit the LFL’s and help keep them stocked with 
good reading materials. 
 
The LFL houses were made from scrap materials donated by 
Rob Foote, who also built them with the help of Jacob Bur-
ger.  The Juliaetta Community Friends of the Library are the 
stewards for the LFL’s and we thank the Kendrick and Juli-
aetta City Councils for agreeing to let us put them in the city 
parks.  A big thank you goes out to city workers Steve How-
erton and Frank Groseclose for putting them up for us.  Now 
let’s get out there and take a book, read a book, and leave a 

book at one of the Little Free Libraries! 

-Dana Kelly 
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Our Elected Officials 
The publishers of this newsletter are dedicated to building communication within our community and among organizations that serve and support it.  

 

South Latah Highway District News 
Herco will be chip sealing on Southwick Road this month.  
Watch for trucks on the roads during harvest. 
Mary Schwenne, District Clerk 

City of Kendrick 

City Hall Closure Dates 
City Hall will be closed the week of September 8 - 12 and 
also September 17 - 19.  You can still leave messages on 
the answering machine for Public Works Director Steve 
Howerton if you have a utility or public works issue at 289-
5157, however, there will only be emergency coverage 
September 10 - 12 as Steve will be attending continuing 
education classes.  Utility payments can be made at Latah 
Federal Credit Union in Kendrick.  They have a copy of 
your bill if you need to know the amount due. 
 
Council Meetings 
September 24 (Wednesday, not the regularly scheduled 
meeting day) 
October 20 
 
Pool Committee 
The City of Kendrick is still looking for people to serve on a 
pool committee.  It is the desire of the city council to keep 
the pool open, but we need help from our citizens to come 
up with ways to fund our pool.  Anyone living in the JK Rec-
reation District can be on the committee.  If you would like 
to serve on this committee, please contact City Hall at 289-
5157. 

City of Juliaetta 
 
Still Need House Numbers 
There are still a few houses around town without house 
numbers, or the numbers are obscured.  Make sure your 
house numbers are visible from the street, so that your 
home can be quickly identified by city or emergency person-
nel. 
 
New Recycle Bin 
You may have already noticed the new recycle bin located 
next to the bulky waste site.  The old recycle bin had been 
filling up pretty quickly lately, mostly with cardboard and 
paper.  A new bin for cardboard was delivered at the begin-
ning of August to fill your recycling needs.  This bin is for 
cardboard only; your newspaper, magazines and other pa-
per items should still be recycled in their proper place in the 
old bin.  Absolutely no garbage should be placed in either 
recycle bin. 
 
Trail 
The portable restroom located on the trail between Juliaetta 
and Kendrick will be removed on September 1st.  Also, 
please always clean up after your pets, both on the trail and 
at the park. 
 
Centennial Park Pavilion 
Recently the Centennial Park Committee conducted a sur-
vey of your compliments and complaints about the park.  
One item that needed clarification was, “Who can use the 
park pavilion?”  The answer is, everyone!  If you have a 
function you would like to hold at the park on a specific date 
and time, call or stop by City Hall and we will reserve the 
pavilion for you.  The name, date, and time of your event will 
be posted.  There are no fees, we simply ask that you clean 
up after yourself.  Only the pavilion may be reserved; the 
rest of the park is for anyone to use at any time.  If you have 
any questions, please don’t hesitate to call us at 276-7791, 
and we will be happy to help you. 
 
City Council  

Upcoming City Council meetings will be held in Council 

Chambers on Tuesday, September 9 and Tuesday, October 

14.  Agendas are posted in the window at City Hall one 

week before each scheduled meeting.  The public is always 

welcome to attend these monthly meetings. 

 
The Latah County Assessor’s Office will be conducting 
property revaluation in the area of the Genesee and West-
ern Kendrick School District for the 201 Assessment Year.If 
you have any questions, the appraiser will be available to 
answer them, or you may call the office at 208-883-5710.  
(Call 1-800-691-2012 if you are calling within Latah County 
and Moscow is a toll call.) 

                                    BULKY WASTE SITE 
                             CLEAN-UP MONTH 
  For the month of OCTOBER household 
  trash, including rubber and plastic items 
will be accepted.  Remember that hazardous waste and  
electronic waste is never accepted at these sites. 
Contact Amanda Bashaw at 2008-883-5706 or aba-
shaw@latah.id.us for more information. 



 

 

 

CLIP & SAVE CALENDAR 
 

September 
2nd    Mobile Pantry Truck at new location (p.2) 
 
6th    Car Show and Blackberry Festiival (p.1) 
          Firefighter Barbecue (p.8) 
 
9th    Book Prowlers meeting (p.6) 
9th    Juliaetta City Council Meeting (p.11) 
 
10th   Lions Club Meeting (p.5) 
 
23rd   Hill & Valley Garden Club Meeting (p.2) 
 
24th    Kendrick City Council Meeting  (p.11) 
 
27th & 28th  Taylor Dennler Garden’s Farm Days 
                     (p.4) 
 
 
October 
4th    Octoberfest (p.3) 
 
14th   Friends of the Library Meeting (p.3) 
14th   Juliaetta City Council Meeting (p.11) 
 
20th   Kendrick City Council Meeting (p.11) 
 
24th   Deadline to reserve Craft Fair table (p.10) 
 
25th   Cameron Lutheran Church Turkey Dinner 
           And Bazaar (p.9) 
 
November 
1st    Christmas Craft Fair (p.10) 
1st    Kendrick Methodist Harvest Festival and Auction 
          (p.9) 
8th    Southwick Bible Church Wreath Making 
          (see article on November 1st) 
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Opinions expressed in articles published in this news-
letter are those of the individual authors and do not 

represent official statements or public endorsements 

by the Newsletter or any member of the publishing 

Juliaetta-Kendrick Heritage 

Foundation 
 
 
 
 

 
Look what is coming home to 
Kendrick!  We are pleased to 
announce the donation of an 
organ (1897) that graced the 
living room of the Martin V. and 
LucyThomas home in Kendrick 
at the turn of the century.  Mar-
tin and Lucy lived at the bottom 
of ninth street in an old Victo-
rian house with a barn that 
many of the local children 
played in during their child-
hood.  The Martins had four 
children: Sisie, who died very 
young, Harold, Walter, and 

Elsie.  The Martins contributed to Kendrick in many ways. 
 
Progress was able to continue in our museum 

area when Ken Waide, Travis Welty, and Bill Ouderkerken 
removed Matt Ihm’s borrowed scaffolding.  Boyd Candler 
then provided tender loving care to the 100 year old floor.  
Lee Cannon installed lights and fans and is working on 
electrical system updates.  We also thank Nellie Millard for 
the museum items she provided with her move.   

 
Kelly Emu will continue his work on the outer brick 

surface and roof drainage system as we have received 
60% of the needed $25,000.00. 

 
The Southwick Community Center renovation is 

off to a good start.  The BBQ was greatly enjoyed and 
many stayed to enjoy the music of Marsha Schoeffler on 
her violin and Horst Reil’s accordion.  Spearheading this 
project is long time Southwick resident, Mark Mustoe, who 
recently underwent back surgery. 

 
JKHF members toured the Asotin Museum in Au-

gust gathering design ideas and surplus museum items.  
The Juliaetta Historical Tour booklet and DVD is receiving 
final pre-publication attention.  Look for us at the Blackberry 
Festival.  We are partnering with the Castle Museum to 
provide a display and ALL of our publications will be avail-
able to purchase.  We have a NEW Kendrick business that 
is carrying our publications: Simple Joys Antiques and Gifts 
– 609 E. Main.  They are open Tuesday through Saturday. 
-Chris Kowrach 



 

 

Businesses: 
Sarah A McDowell 

    Attorney at Law 

Juliaetta Castle 
Lloyd and Deanna Knapp–     

   Lloyd’s Art Work 

LC Valley Real Estate 

DH Wild Rose Miniatures and 
         Ponies 

Hill’s Floors 

Curry, Inc. 
Colter’s Creek Winery 

TDS Telecom 

KT Hasenoehrl Farms 
JK Mini Storage 

Cannons Electric 

D. Taylor Construction 

Dennler Supply 
Jeffrey Sowle, DDS PA 

Peggy Jones, Realtor 

Phil’s Food City 
Roger Warner Construction 

Rush Construction 

Stella-Jones Corporation 
Mann & Stanke CPA 

Heimgartner Aviation 

Red Cross Pharmacy 

Avista Utilities 
Wells Fargo Bank 

The McGregor Company 
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If you would like to become a newsletter sponsor, please make your check payable to KJCDA-Newsletter 

Funding. 

Please send your contribution to: 

KJCDA, PO Box 204, Kendrick, ID  83537 

 

Name or Organization Name: ________________________________________________ 
Check one: 

[   ]  Individual           [    ] Business             [    ] Church or Organization 
 

Amount enclosed: $_____________ 
 

Thank you for your support!  We couldn’t do it without you. 

Community Organizations 

and Churches: 

 

JK Heritage Foundation 

Juliaetta Kendrick Recreation District 
Fix Ridge 4-H Club 

Kendrick United Methodist Church 

Juliaetta Community Church 
Cameron WELCA 

KJ Arts Committee 

Kendrick Booster Club 
City of Juliaetta 

City of Kendrick 

Friends of the Juliaetta Community 

 Library 
Kendrick Community Lions Club 

Hill and Valley Garden Club 

JK Senior Meals 
Juliaetta Community Improvement  

 Association 

Juliaetta-Kendrick Firefighters  
 Association 

Kendrick Volunteer Fire Department 

Juliaetta Volunteer Fire Department 

Southwick Bible Church 
Leland Pioneer Community Church 

VFW Post 3913 

Individuals: 
David and Hazel Jones 

Margie Silflow 

George Brocke 

James and Sharon Hoogland 
Dale and Arlene Laird 

Mike and Minnie Hedler 

Ruth Ann Hutcheson 
Tom and Birdie Rowden 

Kevin and Linda Renfrow 

Don and Lawana Ingle 
Steve and Carol McDowell 

Doug and Sharon Harris 

Ron and Kathy Jones 

Betty M. Watts 
Mary C. Lee 

Donna Cope 

Ed and Debbie Brown 
Jerry Brown 

E. L. Farrington 

Margaret Treu 
John and Mary Abitz 

Greg and Alice Broemeling 

Jon and Ann Nilsson 

Floyd and Betty Heimgartner 
Ellen Rowden 

Don and Yetta Wilkins 

Alvin and Lillian Howerton 
Pete Finch and Pam McBride 

Jim Lohman 

Jerry Brown 

This newsletter is supported by generous contributions from the following sponsors: 

Donations have been given in memory of 
Doug Clayton, Fred Foster, Don Millard, 

Gayle Horton and Kenneth Wilken 



 

 

Mailing cost for this issue of  your KJ7 community newsletter provided by: 

*****************ECRWSS**** 

 

Local 

POSTAL CUSTOMER 

KJ7 

PO Box 204 

Kendrick, ID 83537 

The KJ7 will be revising the Community Organization List this fall and is asking for the help of all local organizations and 
churches to help them with this project.  The Community Organization List is a valuable communication tool that provides 

t h e name, contact person, mailing/meeting place, phone number, e-mail, and website address of every organization and church 
in our KJ7 community.  You can find the last updated list on the KJ7 website www.kendrick-juliaetta.org.  
At the top of the Community Organization List you will find this powerful quote by Margaret Mead “Never believe that a few caring peo-
ple can’t change the world.  For, indeed, that’s all who ever have.” to remind us all that we can make a difference in the work we do for 
our beautiful community.  This list, is both inspiring and impressive, and shows anyone new to our community just how much pride the 
individuals and families in the KJ7 have for their community. 

The KJ7 is currently asking all organizations and churches (youth included) to send them their current information.  The information 

needed is:  Name of Organization or Church; Contact Person;  Mailing Address and Meeting Address; Contact Phone Number; 

Contact E-mail; Organization Website (if you have one).   You may send this information via e-mail to kjcda2@tds.net or by mail to 

KJ7, PO Box 204, Kendrick ID 83537.   

P.O. Box 159  
Kendrick, ID 83537  
Phone: 208-289-4231  
Fax: 208-289-4242  
Email. brockeco@tds.net  
Website : 
www.gfbrocke.com  


